## **West Lynn Primary School**

Newsletter – 16th November 2018



## **HEAD TEACHER'S AWARD FOR THE WEEK!**

Academic

**Behaviour** 

Diya and Kurtis
lana and Kaydyn
Jacob & Ella
George and Urte
Alexandra and Connor
Esmae and George
Well done to you all!

Liam from Class 1
Oliver from Class 2
Rhiannon from Class 3
Luke from Class 4
Katie from Class 5
Lennon from Class 6

Congratulations



This Weeks Attendance

7<sup>th</sup> - Class 1 - 94%

6<sup>th</sup> - Class 6 - 95%

5<sup>th</sup> - Class 5 - 96.88%

4<sup>th</sup> - Reception Class- 97.27%

3<sup>rd</sup> Class 4 - 98.23%

2<sup>nd</sup> - Class 2 - 98.33%

1<sup>st</sup> - Class 3 - 100%

Congratulations to Class 3 who are awarded with 5 Minutes Extra Play

## **Remembrance Performance**

I was lucky enough to be invited to the Remembrance Performance held at Springwood High School. Yesterday, I was at the wreath laying at Tower Gardens followed by the Remembrance Day service at the Minster and later in the evening at the lighting of the beacon but tonight's concert was more moving and full of pathos excellently performed by KS2 children from the Trust Primary schools including, West Lynn, Clenchwarton and Walpole Cross Keys. I can't tell you how proud of them I was as were the parents I talked to afterwards. Other guests were also talking about it and complimenting the children. I can tell you I was glad I had a hankie with me.

My grandfather served in World War I. He was gassed and I've only just found out recently that his cousin who was awarded the Military Cross was killed in March 1918, just a few months before Armistice. My father served in World War 2 and was a prisoner of war in the Far East. Both of them survived otherwise I wouldn't be here but remembering their friends that didn't was important to them and now to me. The children tonight made this year very special.

The performance contained some very moving poetry and songs from the First World War and Artistic Director, Hayley Roberts should be congratulated in getting this wonderful show together in such a short time. I'm sure this is something the children will remember for years to come.

Lesley Bambridge Chair of Governors

Congratulations to Ben, Emma, Katie, Alyssia, Liam, Fin, C.J. Ethan, Xavier, Rhiannon, Erin, Abbie, Aiden, Cody and Alyssia-May who all performed amazingly and worked so very hard in the weeks leading up to the event. Thank you also to Mrs. Grimmer, Mrs. Twaite-Smith and Miss Watkins who worked tirelessly with Hayley Roberts to ensure it was a success!



Tel: 01553 772330 Email: office@westlynn.norfolk.sch.uk Governors of the school can be contacted on:

**Diary Dates** 23rd November Bags 2 School collection Year 6 Trip to Queen Elizabeth Hospital BINGO 26th November Friends Bingo Eyes Down 7pm No swimming this week 28th November Homework Showcase—Everyone welcome at 2.30pm 29th November Friends dress down for a chocolate contribution day! 30th November 1st December Christmas Fayre—EVERYONE WELCOME Smarning Gala - details to follow 3rd December West Norfolk School Football 2018/2019 4pm Lynnsport 5th December Friends of West Lynn sponsor "Pinocchio" Panto in School Flu Immunisation - For years Reception, 1, 2, 3, 4 & 5. Paperwo 6th December issued 15th November 2018 1.30 - 2.30pm Nativity Performance - EYFS, Years 1 & 2 details to follow 11th December 9.30—10.30am and 4.30—5.30pm Nativity Performance -12th December EYFS, Years 1 & 2 details to follow 9.10am EYFS & KS1 Christingle - details to follow.bingo 14th December 1.45 - 2.45pm KS2 Carol Concert at Church details to follow

Christmas Jumper Day- details to follow

Friends Christmas Xmas Disco 4-5.30pm

## **Cross Country Success!**

Last day of school

Back to School

Well done to Olivia, Ben, CJ, Lexie, Ruby, Marshal, George, Lennon and Albert who represented West Lynn Primary School at the Cluster Cross Country Races on Friday 9th November at St. Clement's High School. They all did fantastically with Ben and Marshal receiving medals!

We have 6 children that will go through to the next stage of qualifications which will be held at the Dutton Pavilion at Lynnsport on 22nd January 2019. Congratulations to Ben, William, Olivia, Marshal, Lennon and George!





17th December

18th December

3rd January 2019

Please remember if your child would like pizza on Monday they MUST choose the Vegetarian option.